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	Recommendation:

That the December 9, 2008, Asset Management and Public Works Department report 2008PW0777 be received for information.


Report Summary

This report provides information regarding Publicly Accessible Washroom Facilities. 
Previous Council/Committee Action
· At the December 2, 2008, Agenda Review Committee meeting, the December 9, 2008, Asset Management and Public Works Department report 2008PW0777 was postponed to the January 13, 2009, Transportation and Public Works Committee meeting.
· At the July 15, 2008, Transportation and Public Works Committee meeting, the following motion was passed:
That Administration report on:  

1. The location and open times of publicly accessible washroom facilities in the city, with particular emphasis on areas such as the Downtown, Oliver and Boyle/McCauley, Whyte Avenue, Stony Plain Road, BRZ’s, and any other areas experiencing similar pressures.  The report is to include recommendations or strategies to fill the gaps, and deal with the needs of disadvantaged people.  

2. What policies are in place for the provision of washroom facilities at transit centres and LRT stations?

3. Opportunities to partner with existing public or business facilities in the areas.
Report
The existence and availability of publicly accessible washroom facilities in the city has become a growing concern.  The issue was first raised by Councillor 
L. Sloan early in 2008 after she received complaints from businesses and citizens.  At a recent stakeholders meeting, a number of city, business, and neighbourhood groups echoed the initial concerns.  

1. Attachment 1 is a complete list of City-owned and maintained washrooms, including the hours that they are open to the public, and their specific location in the city.  The list shows that most city washrooms are in the parks, recreation facilities, and transit centres, all largely located in areas outside the city centre.  There are relatively few washroom facilities, especially 24-hour facilities, in the areas of focus for this report: Downtown, Oliver, Boyle/McCauley, Whyte Avenue, Stony Plain Road, and the Business Revitalization Zones.  It should also be noted that many of the City-owned and maintained facilities are designed for users of particular services or facilities (e.g. transit, pools, arenas, etc).

2. The current Transportation Department design guidelines for bus terminals do not require public washrooms.  However, the current design guidelines for LRT stations state that public washrooms may be provided at Type I and Type II stations.  A Type I station is below ground while a Type II station is a surface station that provides capability or interchange with the bus system or other transportation method.  Where public washrooms are provided, they meet building code requirements for accessibility and design.  They are also equipped with a remote unlocking device and CCTV monitoring of the entrance.  Access is also granted by Transit Security Controllers.

3. Community stakeholder groups from each of the identified areas expressing concern about publicly accessible washroom facilities were invited to a consultation session on November 17, 2008.  The session, facilitated by Neighbourhood and Community Development, was attended by 18 individuals representing 12 different groups (community leagues, business associations, inner city agencies, Edmonton Police, and City Hall).  The groups were asked to identify issues around publicly accessible washroom facilities, the prevalence of those issues, and the groups the issues affect, and were asked to identify potential solutions and potential partners for the City in addressing the issues.  

The top issues identified, were: number of facilities, accessibility to existing facilities (hours, awareness), and safety and security.  Affected groups included:  the homeless, patrons of bars and restaurants, transit riders, tourists, shoppers, seniors, and parents.

The construction of centrally located permanent washroom facilities was identified as the solution that would solve the largest number of issues.  Also identified were:  use of washroom attendants, an awareness/advertising campaign, increased monitoring using cameras, temporary urinals for the entertainment districts, and zoning/incentive changes for inclusion of facilities in neighbourhoods.  There was no formal discussion on the feasibility of these solutions, or on the possible location(s) for a permanent facility.
A number of potential partners were identified including:  Community leagues, Business RevitalizationZone’s, businesses, developers, other orders of government, schools, hotels and the public.  Not all identified potential partners were represented at the session.

Overall, the consultation process provided information and insight into the issue of publicly accessible washroom facilities.  However, if partnerships are to be pursued more discussion with stakeholders is required.

For more detail on the information gained at the public consultation session see Attachment 2.  

Possible Next Steps: 

In order to identify opportunities to partner on these issues, more focused consultation is required.  

Administration will contact the groups that participated in the November 17, 2008, stakeholder consultation to gauge interest in further participation in the process. 

Further consultation with those interested in pursuing this issue will be organized, and specific partnership opportunities will be identified.
Focus Area

Improving Edmonton’s liveability
· Reduce graffiti and vandalism in target areas.

· Reduce barriers to participation in recreation activities and local programs.

· Reduce and prevent crime in our: transit, downtown, and communities.
Public Consultation

Public Consultation held with various stake holders on November 17, 2008.
Attachments

1. Inventory of Public Washrooms
2. Further Information:  Public Consultation
Others Reviewing this Report

· J. Tustian, Deputy City Manager
· L. Cochrane, General Manager, Community Services Department
· R. Boutilier, General Manager, Transportation Department
Further Information:  Public Consultation
On November 17, 2008, the Community Services Department facilitated a session regarding publicly accessible washrooms.  The goal of this session was to discuss the issue of lack of availability of public washrooms, who it affects, the extent of the problem, possible solutions, and possible partners for the City in reaching solutions.  Following is a summary of the meeting.
Attendees:  

Various Community Groups and Businesses from Downtown, Boyle/McCauley, Oliver, Whyte Avenue and Stony Plain Road areas were invited as well as the various Business Revitalization Zones.  The following groups were present:  

· Edmonton Police Service

· Old Strathcona Business Association

· McCauley Community League

· Oliver Community League

· Boyle McCauley Health Centre

· Oil City Hospitality Group

· Seniors Association of Greater Edmonton

· Mustard Seed 

· Prince Rupert Community League

· Downtown Edmonton Community League

· Various City of Edmonton Departments

Understanding the Issue:  

· Lack of public facilities

· Existing facilities are unhygienic 

· Existing facilities are unsafe

· Vandalism 

· Abuse of facility (Drug use, Prostitution etc.)

· Poor signage to existing facilities

· Current washrooms cannot handle volume of use

· Public urination 

· Enforcement

· Hours of operations

· Uniqueness of problem in different areas

· Accessibility 

· Winter facilities

· Liability issues

· Maintenance costs

Groups Affected:

· Street People/Homeless 

· Park users 

· Joggers/Cyclists

· Dog walkers 

· Seniors 

· Families

· ETS patrons

· Bar patrons

· Tourists and Shoppers 

· Pregnant women

· People attending various festivals

Possible Solutions

The solution supported most strongly by the meeting participants is the creation of more permanent public washroom facilities.  Also mentioned was the need for the facilities to be designed with safety and hygiene as a focus.  The idea of staffing washrooms with attendants was also popular.  Several other possible solutions were mentioned:  

· New permanent facilities

· Attendants 

· Automated Public Toilets

· Changes to the zoning bylaw to create incentives for business to build and maintain a public washroom

· Better Signage 

· Security personal at new and current facilities

· Strategically placed temporary facilities

· Closed Circuit Cameras monitoring the entrance of new and existing facilities

· Awareness and enforcement campaign 

· Hygienically designed facilities 

· Create notices for close washrooms to direct people to the nearest open facility

· Different solutions for different areas

· Different facilities for Street people and general public.  It was stated that the facility for street people should provide an area to warm up.  

· Fixed retractable urinals 

· Composting toilets in high traffic areas  
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